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Leaders of major religious denominations resolving to create solidarity and to cooperate among the 

religions 

 

On May 28, 2025, an interfaith prayer meeting hosted by the Korea Religions Association was held at the 

Headquarters of FFWPU Heavenly Korea. On this day, religious leaders representing the major faiths in 

Korea - including Christianity, Buddhism, Islam, Cheondogyo, and Daejongism - convened to offer 

prayers for the realization of a heavenly unified Korea. During the prayer meeting, the chairman of the 

Korea Religions Association Mr. Hong Yoon-jong outlined the Association's vision and spoke on the 

significance of Cheon Won Gung, emphasizing the importance of interfaith harmony and peace. 

Following this, the president of FFWPU Heavenly Korea Rev. Hwangbo Guk delivered a special lecture 

on the theme, "The Path Religion Must Take in a Time of Transition." In his address, President Hwangbo 

offered an in-depth explanation of the providential flow centered on True Parents and the original value of 

the creation, outlining the direction religion should take in this rapidly changing era. 

 

 
Korea Religions Association interfaith prayer meeting 

 

Through this prayer meeting, the Korea Religions Association reaffirmed the importance of solidarity and 

cooperation that transcends religious boundaries. The Association announced plans to continue fostering 

ongoing exchange among the faiths and to regularly host interfaith prayer gatherings, thereby 

strengthening the foundation for expanding the environment of Cheon Il Guk. It was a meaningful 

occasion that demonstrated the passionate aspiration and commitment of Korea's religious community to 

the realization of a heavenly unified Korea. 


